Minutes of the Board of Trustees Meeting of St Anthony’s School held on Thursday 1 December 2016 at 7.30pm
Present: 
Nicola Gallacher, Andrew Pink, Annette Bridgman, Jennifer Ioannou, Sarah Macintosh, David McCartney, Fr Sanele, George Bouras, Kate Riddell, Anne Dowden and Sue Renner (secretary).
Apologies:
Amber Proudfoot
The meeting was opened with a prayer lead by Sarah.

In Committee – Principal’s Appraisal:
Nicola moved that the Board go in-committee to discuss the Principal’s Appraisal.
2016 Annual Plan & Target Results:
Reports were tabled and discussed.  Jen said overall the results were pleasing as most targets were met. However, the acceleration targets were not met which was disappointing for staff but this may have been because targets were set too high.  Annette said feedback should be given to the teachers that the Board is very happy with results and would rather have stretch targets than targets that are too easy.

The Board acknowledged all the hard work put in by the staff in achieving these great results and asked Sarah to pass this on to the staff.

Discussion took place on Reading Recovery.  The MOE only funds the school for .1 but this year and next year the school has a training reading recovery teacher which means the school gets funding for .2.  Going forward into 2018, other options for literacy support may need to be looked at.

Reporting to Ministry of Education:
Jen advised that various documents (i.e. 2016 Annual Report, Analysis of Variance, NAG2A and NAG2Ab) are due to the MOE by 1 March 2017 and all documents are just about ready to go.
Budget 2017:
The 2017 budget was tabled and discussed.  The budget has been reviewed to ensure allocations support the 2017 Annual Plan.
George said the format of the reports are still work in progress but the Board can decide how they want them to look.

The Board went through the budget, looking at the comparisons from 2016.   After much discussion it was agreed that George and Jen will continue to work through and communicate an updated budget to the Board.

Finalising Planning Documents:
Any feedback on the Charter, Strategic Plan and Annual Plan to be sent through to Jen and Annette by Friday 9th December.  If there are any substantive changes Jen will email the Board, otherwise they will go ahead and finalise these documents.

Communication to the Community:
Nicola said there is a lot of information that needs to go out to the community at the moment:
· End of year Board report (summary of the year)

· Fundraising

· Fees/donations for 2017 and outstanding fees for 2016

After discussing ideas about when to send what out, it was agreed:

· Jen to send out communication regarding fees/donation for 2017 and include a reminder about 2016 fees, early next week.

· Nicola and Annette to work on a communication from the Board which will include a summary of the year, link to fundraising ideas and ask for community support.   This will be handed out at the liturgy next week.

Discussion took place on the Board contribution to thank you liturgy.  Nicola will work with Sarah on this.

Principal’s Report:
SchoolDocs Proposal:
Discussion took place on this.  Jen said this service reminds the Board/School when policies/procedures are due to be reviewed, assists with community consultation on the policies/procedures, advises/assists when new legislation comes in etc. The school/Board still keeps ownership of the documents. The cost of the service is $1,200 per year.
The Board agreed to accept this recommendation.

Recruitment Update:

Jen said she has no update since her report went out earlier in the week.  Five applications were received and three people were interviewed. She will update the Board when a decision has been made.
Architect Update:

An update on the structural strengthening work/refurbishment of classrooms was given to the Board by Jen and Annette.  After much discussion, the following decisions were made by the Board:
1.
Stage Space:  The Board supported the recommendation to keep the stage.  

2.
Bi-folding Glass Doors:  Board happy to proceed but subject to seeing these in action at Hutt Central Primary School.

3.
Moving the entrance to Kea and Tui Classes:  The Board supports this although there was some concern about the amount of children going in and out of the doors in a small space.  It was agreed plans could be revised once the Board has seen them.
4.
Use of Storage Rooms:   It was agreed to ask for some drawings so the Board can see what this space will look like.

5.
Additional Items/Work the Board might pay for:  It was agreed to meet at the end of January, before school goes back, to discuss this further.

6.
One or two classrooms at once:  Again it was agreed to meet at the end of January to discuss this further.

Office Max Contract:

The Board agreed to accept this contract.

After School Care Proposal:

The Board supported this initiative although there was some concern understanding what if any liability the school may have.  There is still more work to be done on this. Jen will liaise with Gemma and work through some of the issues as well as writing a more substantial proposal to the Board.

Health Check – Board Self Review:
Points raised were:

· Great having reports/papers sent out on a Monday by Jen
· Finance reports are very clear

· Can meetings start earlier?  Maybe relook at this next year

· Some “themed” Board meetings, (e.g. infrastructure, and some general business Board meetings)
· Agenda and minutes out earlier.
Action Items:

Still to do:
· Nicola to do prayer roster

· Annette to amend health check document

· Communication to community

Grant Applications:
It was resolved that the Board apply to NZCT for $8000 towards stage two of the ICT upgrade.  This funding will go towards three listening posts and two Juno systems.  If we are successful, the school will need to contribute around $2500.  The deadline for this application is 15 December.

It was also resolved that the Board apply to the Lion Foundation for $25,000 funding towards our Teacher Aide salary.  There is no closing date for this application but it would be good to get it submitted this side of Christmas.  Our contribution will be $5,000 if successful.
Business as Usual:
Budget Update:
This had been recovered earlier in the meeting.
Minutes of the Previous Meeting:
The minutes of the meeting held on 27th of October 2016 were accepted as a true and accurate record.  

Close of Meeting/Date of Next Meeting:

There being no further business the meeting concluded at 10.15pm.  The date of the next Board meeting will be advised. 
This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate record of the Board of Trustees meeting which took place on the 1st of December 2016.

_______________________________________
Chair

_______________________________________
Date

Board of Trustee Action Items – Meeting 15th of September 2016

	Action Item No
	Action
	Who

	1
	Nicola to put together a timetable for Board members to lead prayer sessions at meetings.

	Nicola

	2
	Sarah to feedback to staff that the Board are very happy with the target results and thank them for their extremely hard work.

	Sarah

	3
	Any feedback on the Charter, Strategic and Annual Plan to Jen and Annette by Friday 9 December.

	All

	4
	Jen to send out communication regarding fees/donation for 2017 and include a reminder about 2016 fees, early next week.
	Jen

	5
	Nicola and Annette to work on a communication from the Board which will include a summary of the year, link to fundraising ideas and ask for community support.   This will be handed out at the liturgy next week.
	Nicola and Annette

	6
	Nicola to meet with Sarah to discuss Board contribution to thank you liturgy.


	Nicola and Sarah

	7
	Annette to amend health check document.


	Annette


